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16 February 2023
Mr Dmitry Shchepachev,

Chargé d’Affaires,

Embassy of the Republic of Belarus,

6 Kensington Court

London W8 5DL

Your Excellency,

 The Federation of Poles in Great Britain, which represents the main Polish community organizations in the UK, wishes to express the sense of anger felt by our members at the outrageous 8-year prison sentence imposed on Mr Andrzej Poczobut, the Vice-President of our sister organization, the Union of Poles in Belarus. To accuse him of promoting “neo-nazism” and to list him as a “terrorist” is a preposterous accusation of a democratically elected community leader, who is also a journalist writing for a liberal Polish newspaper. We also continue to protest at the continued harassment of Mrs Angelika Borys, the President of the Polish Union of Belarus, who remains under house arrest and still faces baseless charges of fostering hatred and organizing illegal gatherings. We demand their immediate release and the dropping of all charges against them.

Over the last three years we have witnessed the systematic attempt by your government to undermine Polish ethnic organizations in your country and to intimidate its community leaders. By closing down Polish community centres and schools, destroying historic Polish war cemeteries, blocking access to Catholic churches with Polish parishioners, illegally confiscating and selling off Polish community property, suppressing publication of Polish newspapers and by arresting and exiling Polish community leaders, your government has betrayed not only the cause of democracy and human rights in your country, but also your own Belarusian constitution, which clearly lays down the rights of ethnic minorities to promote their own culture and language. We have already protested to your Embassy in the past about these repressive activities and we have also received a supportive statement from the Foreign and Commonwealth Office when we raised these cases with the government of the United Kingdom. 

Your government’s brutal suppression of the democratic opposition and of independent ethnic minority institutions in your country, as well as your government’s support given to Russia’s criminal invasion of your Ukrainian neighbour, has made your country an international pariah. You must surely regret that, as we do. We can only hope that eventually your Embassy will be able to convince your government in Minsk that this is the wrong path to follow, and that it is time that Belarus re-joined the world community as a democratic peace seeking country that allows its ethnic minorities to prosper.

Yours Faithfully
On behalf of the Trustees of the Federation of Poles in Great Britain, CIO

Włodzimierz Mier-Jędrzejowicz
Chairman
Rok założenia (established) 1947
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